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(Public Hearing-Lost Lake Resort)

SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Again, I
want to welcome everybody to our public hearing
tonight. Thank you for showing up. Anyone who
would like to speak will get an opportunity to
do so.

Il give you a little bit of how
the program is going to run tonight. First,
John Munsey, who is our consultant from C.T.
Male, will give a short synopsis of how we got
to where we are tonight, the process, not on
all the comments but on the process; then our
developer I think is going to be -- are you
going to give it?

MR. GRACY: Yes, sir.

SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Okay. Is
going to give a short overview of the project
and then we will open the meeting up to
comments to anyone and as many comments you
care to make on the development.

Again, there will be other
opportunities during the course of this project
for people to make public comments also.

I just would like to introduce the
people who are here at the desk and one person

PRESENT ON BEHALF OF THE APPLICANT:

Dominic Cordisco, Esqg. (Drake, Loeb)
Randy Gracy, Principal
Tim Miller, Planner,

Fred Wells, Tim Miller Associates
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(Public Hearing-Lost Lake Resort)
who is in the audience and I start with who is
in the audience.

Willie Janeway who is the Regional
Director for the DEC and obviously very
involved in our project, he came tonight. 1
think you all know Joanne, our Town Clerk. You
know Mike our councilman. Susan who is the
Chairman of our Planning Board, again, very
involved in this project. Councilman Sipos,
John Galligan, Gene Raponi, David Bavoso who
works for the firm or partner in the firm that
represents the Town of Forestburgh, and John
Munsey who is our consultant from C.T. Male.
And Randy Gracy who is from the developer.
Okay.

So let's start off with John and
we'll go to you and move ahead. And I will ask
anyone who speaks, speak loud enough so the
stenographer can hear you or step up front so
people can be heard. Thank you.

MR. MUNSEY: Okay. Good evening,
everybody.

The primary purpose of tonight's
meeting, which serves as a dual public hearing
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1 (Public Hearing-Lost Lake Resort) 1 (Public Hearing-Lost Lake Resort)
2 for both the PDD, the Planned Development 2 the public comment period, that's assuming that
3 District zoning change that is being proposed 3 the SEQRA public hearing is closed tonight.
4 by Lost Lake, as well as a SEQRA public 4 Written comments -- so tonight you
5 hearing. SEQRA is the State Environmental 5 have an opportunity to verbally get up and
6 Quality Review Act and that's really the 6 speak, the stenographer will record your
7 primary focus of tonight's meeting is to hear 7 comments but after this you also have an
8 from you, to hear from the public of what are 8 opportunity to submit your written comments
9 your comments on the Draft Environmental Impact 9 directly to Joanne, the Town Clerk, up until
10 Statement for this project. 10 July 2nd of this year.
11 This is a requirement of the SEQRA 11 The project history, this project
12 process as the Town Board as the Lead Agency 12 started a while ago, July 29th, 2008, was when
13 wanted to conduct a public hearing for this 13 the applicant submitted the PDD sketch plan
14 process. In addition, the public hearing or 14 approval and part one of a full EAF to the Town
15 the public comment period will stay open once 15 Board for the zoning change of the PDD.
16 this public hearing is closed tonight, assuming 16 September 10th, 2008, the PDD
17 that everybody gets an opportunity to speak 17 application was submitted.
18 here. 18 On October 2nd, 2008, the Town
19 So on May 19th, a few weeks ago, 19 Board classified the project as a Type One
20 the Town Board accepted the Draft Environmental |20 action and declared their intent to establish
21 Impact Statement prepared by the applicant, 21 itself as Lead Agency. Shortly thereafter, on
22 it's complete for the purposes of commencing 22 October 10th, 2008, they circulated
23 public review on the process for this project. 23 notifications to all involved agencies and
24 It does not mean that -- that does not mean 24 interested parties, basically stating their
25 that the Town Board has approved the project. 25 intent to be Lead Agency.
Page 6 Page 8
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2 That just means that the project is progressing 2 On October 20th, 2008, the
3 such that it's in a position that we can 3 applicant prepared and submitted a draft scope
4 obtain, the Town Board can obtain comments from 4 of the Draft Environmental Impact Statement.
5 the public regarding the proposed development. 5 On November 24th, 2008, DEC Region
6 We'll hear about the proposed 6 3 sought Lead Agency and initiated a lead agent
7 development from the applicant a little bit 7 dispute regarding the project. Several months
g8 later and what I would like to do is just go 8 went by in which the commissioner ultimately
9 over the process by which we got here. 9 made a decision, the DEC ultimately made a
10 Now, the DEIS is available for 10 decision that the Town of Forestburgh Town
11 review both at the Town Hall, it's also 11 Board should serve as the Lead Agency for the
12 available to review online and it's very 12 environmental review and that commissioner's
13 prominently displayed on the Town's web site. 13 decision was on February 9th, 2009.
14 On May 24th there was a combined 14 Now, once the DEC commissioner
15 Notice of Completion of the DEIS and public 15 basically said okay for the Town Board to be
16 hearing and that notice was distributed to all 16 Lead Agency on the project, then they started
17 involved agencies and interested parties. 17 implementing the SEQRA regulations. They
18 There was, on May 28th and on June 1st there 18 adopted a Positive Declaration as the Lead
19 was the combined notice that was published in 19 Agency formally designated basically stating
20 the Sullivan County Democrat. On June 2nd the 20 that the project may have one or more
21 combined notice was published in the 21 significant environmental impacts.
22 Environmental Notice Bulletin. In addition, 22 On March 26th, 2009 here at the
23 the Town mailed notices to all residents in the 23 firehouse there was a scoping meeting that took
24 Town regarding this public hearing tonight. 24 place on the scoping content on the draft
25 July 2nd, 2010, is the close of 25 scoping document. Then the applicant revised
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1 (Public Hearing-Lost Lake Resort) 1 (Public Hearing-Lost Lake Resort)
2 the draft scoping document that was previously 2 those comments tonight and hear them and then
3 submitted in October. 3 we're going to thank you for those comments.
4 On June 11th, 2009, is when the 4 So we just wanted to give you an expectation
5 Town Board basically adopted the final scope 5 that they aren't necessarily going to be
6 for the DEIS. The final scope was distributed 6 answers to your questions or comments tonight
7 to all involved agencies and interested 7 by the Town Board. That's not the purpose of
8 parties. 8 the meeting. The purpose of the meeting is to
9 On October 1st, 2009, the Town 9 hear your comments. Obviously, once the Town
10 Board received a first draft of a preliminary 10 Supervisor closes this public hearing and ends
11 DEIS which we reviewed and commented upon. A |11 the meeting we'll have an opportunity to talk
12 second draft of the DEIS was issued on 12 after that but that's going to be informal
13 January 29th, 2010, and then a third slightly 13 dialogue, the stenographer will be turned off
14 revised version of the draft EIS was submitted 14 at that point in time so we'll be available
15 on April 20th, 2010. That is the draft DEIS 15 here at the close of this meeting to answer any
16 that was subsequently modified, that was 16 questions that you might have and engage you in
17 essentially accepted by the Town Board as 17 dialogue.
18 complete for the purposes of commencing public 18 So with that I'll turn it back
19 review on the project. 19 over to Supervisor Galligan.
20 After we're through with the DEIS 20 SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Okay. Thank
21 and the comment period closes presumably on 21 you.
22 July 2nd, there's still two very important 22 Back up one step. When 1
23 SEQRA steps that will be required by -- that 23 introduced Willie I didn't ask if you wanted to
24 will have to be fulfilled for the project. A 24 make any comments.
25 Final Environmental Impact Statement will need 25 MR. JANEWAY: Just very briefly.
Page 10 Page 12
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2 to respond to all substantive comments that are 2 On behalf of the team we have at
3 received here tonight or that are received in 3 DEC, I want to thank the Supervisor and Town
4 writing. That FEIS needs to be accepted by the 4 and the team for working close with the DEC and
5 Town Board before we can move on to the 5 partnership regarding the review that John has
6 decision making aspect of the project, which is 6 just reviewed, the SEQRA review that we're
7 the Statement of Findings and decision on the 7 going through together. There's areas of DEC
8 project relative to SEQRA. Only after that 8 jurisdiction and areas of Town jurisdiction and
9 SEQRA process is complied with can permits and 9 everyone is well served I believe when we're
10 approvals be obtained by the applicant for the 10 working as closely together as we are on this
11 project and, of course, there's going to be 11 review. I want to thank you again and I'm here
12 additional opportunities for public involvement 12 to listen to your comments.
13 during both the site plan review process as 13 SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: At this time
14 well as the subdivision review process which 14 I'm going to introduce Randy; you're going to
15 will take place at the planning board level 15 do the presentation?
16 aspect of the project. So that's basically how 16 MR. GRACY: Yes.
17 we got here. 17 SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Randy Gracy
18 The main purpose of this meeting 18 who is a partner and very involved in this
19 1is to hear from you, the public, regarding the 19 project. All yours.
20 project. I might just want to point out that 20 MR. GRACY: Thanks, Jim.
21 it's not intended tonight to respond to your 21 My name is Randy Gracy, I'm vice
22 comments. We don't intend to respond to your 22 president of Double Diamond Properties. We're
23 comments. What we'd like to do is collect your 23 based out of Dallas, Texas. We're a
24 comments so that we can formally respond to 24 residential and resort developer and have been
25 them in writing, so the purpose is to solicit 25 for going on 40 years, having done numerous
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1 (Public Hearing-Lost Lake Resort) 1 (Public Hearing-Lost Lake Resort)
2 developments like this throughout Texas, 2 beautiful. It's got a number of, a lot of
3 Oklahoma and Pennsylvania. 3 employees, a lot of beautiful homes and it's
4 What we're proposing here is a 4 something those people are very proud of.
5 highly restricted gated community, residential 5 So as far as, you know, becoming
6 and resort type development. It's going to 6 an asset to the community to help it from tax
7 offer professional golf course, restaurant and 7 base revenue as opposed to having a different
8 clubhouse, spa, hotel, and numerous other 8 type of industry, manufacturing coming in to
9 recreational activities. 9 enhance the tax base, this is something that
10 The type of development that we 10 we're offering the township and I think that it
11 do, with it being highly restricted, it's an 11 fits in with the community of Forestburgh and
12 upscale neighborhood. We sell to generally 12 we hope that once you all -- once we complete
13 people within a hundred, 150-mile radius. A 13 this process and you're more familiar with what
14 lot of people make this their vacation home. A 14 we're doing, I hope that you'll all agree with
15 lot of people make this a place where they 15 this.
16 choose to retire in the future. We don't 16 Now, I'd like to introduce a
17 expect a whole lot of home construction 17 couple of people that came with me tonight.
18 necessarily in the beginning because people 18 First of all, Tim Miller and Fred Wells with
19 choose to purchase here to become a member of 19 Tim Miller Associates. They're my land
20 the club and to enjoy the benefits of it. Asa 20 planners. They are the ones that have helped
21 result of what we do by offering the resort 21 us assemble the DEIS document.
22 type atmosphere a lot of people purchase, they 22 Also with me is Dominic Cordisco.
23 come and enjoy the development and its 23 He's an attorney representing us.
24 amenities by staying in our hotel or in our 24 Now, who I didn't bring today,
25 rental cottages and so forth. 25 necessarily, are numerous other consultants and
Page 14 Page 16
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2 The big advantage to a development 2 engineers that are involved in this project and
3 like this is the economic impact that it does 3 will continue to be involved in this project as
4 to the local community. I mean, we increase 4 far as addressing the comments that we will
5 the real estate value of the real estate out 5 receive tonight and in the next upcoming weeks.
6 there tremendously to the point where it's very 6 But it's a good team, they're all professionals
7 beneficial to the local municipality as well as 7 and I think that we've put together a pretty
8 the county, the school district, and so forth. 8 good package up till now and we welcome your
9 We ultimately will employ a couple 9 comments and we'll address them appropriately.
10 of hundred people. We'll invest millions of 10 And then I'll close by just merely
11 dollars in infrastructure. So with that in 11 saying I brought a couple of wood greens,
12 mind, we generally become associated with the 12 obviously they're within the document that has
13 local community. We get very involved. We 13 been distributed to everyone but this just
14 make our donations. We get involved with local 14 gives you an idea of our land plan, our phasing
15 volunteer fire departments and all the other 15 plan, and of amenities that we intend to build
16 community services. 16 out there. Again, those are all outlined in
17 I think if you guys would look at 17 the DEIS as well. Thank you. And I believe
18 our web site, ddresorts.com, and look at the 18 Tim Miller was going to say a few words.
19 other developments that we've done I think 19 SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Okay. He's
20 you'll see a first class development and that's 20 part of your presentation. Okay.
21 what we intend to do here. 21 MR. MILLER: Thank you. Well,
22 I know that a number of the people 22 Mr. Galligan asked me to be quick and the
23 here have visited our resort in Pennsylvania, 23 stenographer asked me to be slow, so I'm going
24 which is just a couple of hours away. It's 24 to do my best here. I just want to give you a
25 thriving. I mean, it's very successful. It's 25 little bit of details, a few details about the
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1 (Public Hearing-Lost Lake Resort) 1 (Public Hearing-Lost Lake Resort)
2 project and what went into the Draft 2 resources. And a permit from the Corps of
3 Environmental Impact Statement. 3 Engineers for the minor incursion into the
4 I repeat again the document is on 4 wetlands.
5 the internet. You can find it with a link at 5 I'm not going to get into the
6 the Town's web site and if you haven't read it, 6 details of what went into the Draft
7 I certainly advise you to do it, it's 7 Environmental Impact Statement. Just for
8 fascinating reading and I'm sure you'll enjoy 8 general purposes, what we do when we write an
9 it. 9 EIS is we describe the existing conditions,
10 The project site is about 10 both what exists on the site, natural
11 2100 acres. It's located on -- takes its 11 resources, man-made resources. We talk about
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primary access from Cold Spring Road which is
located here (indicating). St. Joseph's Road
traverses the road, it's a county road.
Merriewold Lake is over here (indicating). 1
want to give you a little idea of where the
property is situated. Another lake is over
here.
We're making application for a
Planned Development District. The site is
presently in the RR1, rural residential
district. This path to review in approvals
still has a fair amount of time in front of it.
After the SEQRA process is
complete, the Town Board can take action on the
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existing conditions in the community that we're
located in, the Master Plan, comprehensive
plans, town and county. Things of that nature.
And then we project what will happen when this
project is developed.

So we look at road construction,
the provision of infrastructure, water and
sewer services, other activities, and we do an
evaluation of potential impacts. What will
happen in the world, in the future when this
project gets built and the purpose of the EIS
is to identify to the public and to decision
makers what the future could like when a
project like this is built.
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(Public Hearing-Lost Lake Resort)

PDD request and after that it goes to the
Planning Board for site plan and subdivision
approvals, then we need a series of other
permits from other agencies that are all
involved in the project of this nature. We're
going to need a water supply permit from the
Department of Health. We're going to need a
highway work permit from the Sullivan County
Department of Public Works. We're going to
need a series of permits from the New York
State DEC which is why Mr. Janeway is here
tonight. We'll be looking for SPDES permits.

There will be an on-site sewage
treatment plant. There will be stormwater
permit to manage stormwater and runoff from the
site. We're requesting a wetland permit.
There's some minor wetland disturbances on the
property. They'll be stream disturbance
permits, 401 water quality, certification
permits, water taking permits, etcetera.

We'll also be requesting an
approval from the Delaware River Basin
Commission for the groundwater taking. All the
water supply will be provided from on-site
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This is an interesting sort of
situation because, as Randy indicated, these
resort projects oftentimes do not result in the
type of home construction and population
density that happens in traditional
subdivisions. Experience in some of the other
resorts that Double Diamond has built indicate
somewhere along 40 percent of the lots actually
get built over a period of time. So this is
kind of a terrific situation for a community
where property values are enhanced, tax
revenues are generated but you don't see the
type of actual fiscal impacts that often take
place with traditional full-time year round
subdivisions.

The third aspect of the Draft EIS
that we really focused on, then, is when we
project impacts, what do we do, how do we
mitigate them? And in that regard the DEIS
talks about various measures to address issues
relating to stormwater management, the
provision of a water supply, sewage treatment
facility and how that will be developed, what
the limitations are for effluent coming from a
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1 (Public Hearing-Lost Lake Resort) 1 (Public Hearing-Lost Lake Resort)
2 treatment facility, provisions for erosion 2 quality of life and the tranquility and the
3 control during construction. There's a very 3 rural character of our town, which is what
4 detailed phasing plan and document that shows 4 brought many of us to live here in the first
5 how this document is set up in well thought-out 5 place. ,
6 phases so it happens in a progression that 6 And my concern with this A= / b
7 makes sense both for the cost of infrastructure 7 development is with the density issues.
8 and the sale of future residential lots. So 8 They're entitled under the PUD ordinances of
9 all those details are in the document. 9 the Town to, I think, 748 residential
10 A lot of time was spent on 10 development -- residential properties, and then
11 mitigation measures and you'll find in the 11 they're entitled to additional properties on a
12 technical section of the document detailed 12 bonus plan, which I think they have applied for
13 reports for stormwater management, water 13 a total of another two and-a-half times the
14 supply, sewage treatment facility, 14 original 748 figure to come up with something
15 construction, construction phasing, etcetera. 15 like 2600 residential properties in this, in
16 So if you haven't had a chance to take a look 16 this development. Well, 2600 residences would
17 atit all, I invite you to do so. 17 make this development, when it's built out,
18 We've spent a lot of time working 18 approximately the size of the residential
19 with the applicant and the town and its 19 population of the Village of Liberty. And I do
20 advisors to come up with something that we 20 not think that that kind of density of
21 really hope is a full disclosure of how this 21 residential homes is in line with the Town's
22 project will work. 22 stated objective of trying to maintain the
23 That's all T have to say tonight, 23 tranquility and the quality of life that we
24 Mr. Galligan. Thank you very much. 24 have right here right now.
25 SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Okay. At 25 So I would urge the Town Board
Page 22 Page 24
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2 this point we want to open it up to I guess the 2 that just because they can get bonuses for
3 people who registered first. Again, as John 3 additional properties, doesn't mean they should
4 said, we want to hear the comments from you. 4 get bonuses for additional properties, or
5 We will not respond. It's a public hearing. 5 certainly not to the level of bonuses that they
6 We want to get as many comments from the public 6 have proposed here, which is, as I say,
7 and then we can respond to them in the 7 250 percent of the original 748 as additions.
8 documents to follow and so forth. 8 The second thing that I want to 3./0-3 4
9 At this point, Joanne, who is the 9 comment on is this fire department. Now, they
10 first speaker? 10 say there are 26 members of the current
11 TOWN CLERK NAGODA: Gene Blabey. |11 Forestburgh Fire Company and they say that
12 MR. BLABEY: My name is Eugene 12 according to some study, that 1.65 firemen are
13 Blabey, B-L-A-B-E-Y, and I'm a resident of Lake 13 needed for every 1,000 additional population.
14 Joseph which abuts this development. I've been 14 Well, by that standard, Forestburgh with a
15 there for about 20 years. 15 population of about 800 they get along with
16 My basic certain -- I should be 16 1.65 firemen, I don't know whether Carl would
17 addressing you guys. 17 be the 1.65 or the one, but it seems to me that
18 SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: You can. 18 it's not people that burn, it's structures that
19 MR. BLABEY: I'll address her. 19 burn. And I think that they should address the
20 Back in 2007 I think, and I 20 number of additional structures and the number
21 attended a number of the hearings right here in 21 of firemen that would be required to protect
22 this building, the Town, after strenuous and 22 the unfortunate possibility that structures in
23 lengthy deliberation, adopted a Master Plan and 23 this new development could have fire or
24 in that Master Plan one of the key features was 24 flooding or wind damage or anything else that
25 that the goal of that plan was to maintain the 25 would bring the fire department out to serve,
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2 and I think that going on population is an 2 deal of input from the public who seemed
3 unusual way to address fire needs, firematics 3 universal in their desire to have an absolute
4 needs. 4 limit on the number of units that could be
5 I frankly do not think that the 5 added, the Town Board determined not to have a
6 present Forestburgh Fire Company with 26 6 limit, but I just want to reiterate that I
7 members, unless it is expanded greatly, can 7 don't think anybody when that discussion was
8 handle the additional -- the addition of 2600 8 occurring was anticipating that the bonuses
9 additional structures in the Town plus the 9 should so far exceed what the law's primary
10 service building, all of the other things, the 10 number was.
11 gatehouse, all of the other things that go with 11 I think this plan is clearly much
12 this. So I think that they need to address 12 greater in what they seek than what is
13 that issue more forcefully. 13 reasonable. And 1 don't think it would,
14 The third thing, my final thing, 14 frankly, impair the viability of this plan
15 is that yes, they have addressed and Tam ¢~/ 7 15 insofar as they tell us in the DEIS that the
16 grateful that they have addressed the issue of 16 anticipated build-out isn't going to be
17 Marcellus shale development. I asked at an 17 anywhere near the number of units that they're
18 earlier meeting, one of the gentlemen from 18 requesting. And they cite their experiences
19 Texas with cowboy boots, whether or not they 19 and other developments where it's a percentage,
20 intended to maintain the mineral rights on the 20 a small percentage of total units that they
21 property and at that time he said yes. And if 21 could build that they actually have built.
22 you're from Texas and if you're familiar with 22 Decades out. And those are clearly viable
23 the Barnett shale field and you're familiar 23 units and viable developments. I think that I
24 with exploitation of gas and oil resources, 24 would request and hope that the board would
25 that that's a logical perspective to take. 25 keep that in mind in determining whether or not
Page 26 Page 28
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2 However, I see that in the 2 they should get all that they asked for,
3 Environmental Impact Statement they say that 3 recognizing that maybe we should just give them
4 they will not drill for gas on their property. 4 what they need as demonstrated by their own
5 And I think that the Town Board, when they 5 prior experience. And that's really what I
6 finally approve this development, I assume they 6 have to say. Thanks.
7 will approve the development, will hold them to 7 SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Okay.
8 the promise made in the Environmental Impact 8 Thanks.
9 Statement that there will be no exploitation of 9 MR. ROBBINS: Thank you.
10 Marcellus shale resources on this site. Thank 10 SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Next?
11 you. 11 TOWN CLERK NAGODA: Shirley
12 SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Thank you. 12 Blabey? No.
13 Our next speaker? 13 Maryann?
14 TOWN CLERK NAGODA: Richard 14 MARYANN: No. Thank you.
15 Robbins. 15 TOWN CLERK NAGODA: That's the end
16 MR. ROBBINS: Richard Robbins. 16 of my list.
17 Most of the points that I wanted 5 _ /¢ |17 SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Oh.
18 to address have just been addressed. Ishare” =~ |18 Okay. Now we open it up to the
19 the concerns in respect to density, 19 floor, just raise your hand. Is there anyone by C
20 particularly density. 20 who would like to speak? Good. Getup. -7 S5
21 When the PDD law was enacted the 21 MR. MULLERY: M-U-L-L-E-R-Y, Bill
22 concept was that bonuses should be earned and 22 Has any consideration been given
23 criterias should be used to assess whether the 23 to the access of the people who live here onto
24 bonuses were warranted. The law when enacted, 24 the city roads, the county roads? Are we going
25 after a great deal of discussion and a great 25 to need to make Cold Spring Road a four-lane
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2 highway if we get all of the people that they 2 Anyone else? Going once. Okay.
3 propose to get in here? Are we going to have 3 MS. DiVIRGILIO: My name is Gay
4 to put traffic lights at two or more 4 DiVirgilio and I'd like to be known as the ;,
5 intersections in town to get them out to Route 5 sprinkler lady. I have written the Town A -AL
6 42?7 And is Route 42 going to be able to handle 6 Planning Board as well as the Town Board about
7 the traffic? It seems to me that this 7 the question of requiring a sprinkler system in
8 development does not have all of the access 8 houses that are built that are 39 minutes to
9 that you may need for that many people. 9 45 minutes away from a fire department. This
10 Now, I fully respect that the 10 has become law in states like New Hampshire. I
11 people that are buying this large piece of land 11 gave copies of a front page article that was in
12 want to develop it and they want to develop it 12 the Wall Street Journal about this requirement
13 all to make it a profitable situation. But the 13 becoming more and more popular in developments
14 Town is going to have to supply an awful lot of 14 such as these that are rather remote. Sol
15 money to take the surround to be able to handle 15 know homeowners insurances will give a discount
16 the number of people they'd like to put in 16 to people who have a sprinkler system in their
17 there. As long as that's been considered by 17 house. So that's all I want to say.
18 the Planning Board and we're all -- we are all 18 SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Would
19 in agreement that this can be done, I can't see 19 anyone else like to speak?
20 any reason to stop it, but it certainly should 20 Going once.
21 be taken into consideration. 21 MRS. BLABEY: All right. T'll
22 Thank you for your time. 22 give it a try. My name is Shirley Blabey.
23 SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Thank you. 23 Gene and I live together. Have been here for
24 Anyone else? 24 many years.
25 MS. TRAVIS: Carol Travis, 25 MR. BLABEY: 44 years.
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2 T-R-A-V-I-S. 2 MRS. BLABEY: One of my concerns
3 I think my concern at this point 3 since the beginning of this project was brought
4 is I believe their goal is, as a resort, that . 4 forward and T haven't seen anything yet that
5 this would become a second home, mainly, 2. -/ 7 5 tells me that there is enough water that can be
6 primarily, a second home community. And I 6 pumped to serve not stage one but the entire
7 don't believe there is any restriction to 7 project over time that you're planning to
8 buyers that they would have to be that way so 8 develop. SoIwould like state agencies
9 in that case I'm concerned that we will -- they 9 involved in that to look at that. Thank you.
10 will perhaps have more people who will make it 10 SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Thank you.
11 their permanent homes which will impact the 11 MR. SIPOS: Thank you.
12 schools very likely. 1 mean, we all know that 12 SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: All right.
13 a lot of people have moved up from Rockland 13 We'll try it one more time. Anybody want to
14 County all the way to Middletown. It's not 14 speak? Auction. Once, twice? I guess I
15 that far to come up here and make a home. We 15 would --
16 have now transportation which is accessible. 16 COUNCILMAN GALLIGAN: I move that we
17 So I don't know that -- I do think -- I guess I 17 close the public hearing if nobody else wants to
18 feel it's a concern that I have that it could 18 speak.
19 have more of an impact than we anticipate or 19 SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Second that?
20 the builders anticipate. It sounds very 20 COUNCILMAN SIPOS: I'll second it.
21 desirable. IfI were local and could afford it 21 SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: All in
22 I'd love to live in there and have a clubhouse 22 favor?
23 and so forth. So I'm not so sure it will only 23 (Whereupon, all council members
24 be a second home community. 24 present responded in the affirmative.)
25 SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Thank you. 25 SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Now, we go
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from here, John?

MR. MUNSEY:: Close the SEQRA
public hearing.

SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: The PDD one
goes on indefinitely --

MR. MUNSEY: Will remain open,
right.

SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Joanne has
that, right?

TOWN CLERK NAGODA: Yes.

SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: All in
favor?

(Whereupon, all council members
present responded in the affirmative.)

SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: So then 1
guess all we have to do -- we have a motion to
adjourn this meeting, right?

MR. MUNSEY: I just give a
reminder that if you'd like to submit comments,
comments will be received in writing.

SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Till July --

MR. MUNSEY: Till July 2nd.
That's on the SEQRA part. Again, it's an open
thing for the other part of it.
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COUNCILMAN GALLIGAN: Where do
they submit comments?

SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Send it to
the Town Hall, Joanne Nagoda, Post Office
Box 114, Forestburgh, New York, 12777. Or you
can hand deliver them.

TOWN CLERK NAGODA: Come for
coffee.

SUPERVISOR GALLIGAN: Okay.
She'll give you a cup of coffee. Good.

At this point, then, I will thank
everybody for coming. Iknow the developer is
going to hang around for a few minutes to
answer questions. Willie, I know, and most of
the Town members. I want to thank the Board
members for coming and thank all of you for
coming. This will be one of many to come.

(Time noted: 7:44 p.m.)
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CERTIFICATION

I, Charlene Koehler, a Certified
Shorthand Reporter and Notary Public do hereby
CERTIFY that I recorded stenographically the
proceedings herein, at the time and place noted
in the heading hereof, and that the foregoing is
an accurate and complete transcript of same, to

the best of my knowledge and belief.

Charlene Koehler

: July 12, 2010
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